Navy Decommissions Last
Coastal Patrol Ships

ARLINGTON, Va. — The U.S. Navy has decommissioned its last two
Cyclone-class patrol coastal ships in March 28 ceremonies at
Naval Support Activity, Bahrain, U.S. Naval Forces Central
Command Public Affairs said in a release. The USS Monsoon (PC
4) and USS Chinook (PC 9) were the last of the class. They are
scheduled to be transferred to the Philippine Navy.

The event marked the end of service with the 14-ship Cyclone
class and the end of the coastal patrol ship — which the Navy
called the patrol coastal ship — in the U.S. Navy, at least
for the foreseeable future. The ships were designed to support
special operations forces in coastal operations.

In early 2022, the Navy decommissioned and transferred five
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patrol craft to the Royal Bahrain Naval Force: USS Tempest (PC
2), USS Typhoon (PC 5), USS Squall (PC 7), USS Firebolt (PC
10) and USS Whirlwind (PC 11). Last week, on March 21, the
U.S. Navy decommissioned and transferred USS Hurricane (PC 3),
USS Sirocco (PC 6) and USS Thunderbolt (PC 12) were
decommissioned and transferred to the Egyptian Navy during a
formal ceremony in Alexandria, Egypt.

In February and March 2021, the Navy decommissioned three PCs
used for training PC crews based in Mayport, Florida, and
deployed to man the 10 deployed PCs: USS Shamal, USS Zephyr,
and USS Tornado.

The lead ship of the class, the former USS Cyclone, was
commissioned in August 1993. It was decommissioned on February
28, 2000, and eventually transferred to the Philippine Navy
during a time when the U.S. Navy and U.S. Special Operations
Command saw little use for the ships. That changed with the
terrorist attacks of 9-11. The PCs were tasked with homeland
security missions and three were transferred to the U.S. Coast
Guard, being returned to the Navy in 2011. Ten of the Navy's
PCs eventually were transferred to the U.S. 5th Fleet in
Bahrain for maritime security patrols.

“I'm honored to be a part of the legacy on this waterfront,”
said Lieutenant Commander Dre Johnson, Monsoon’s last
commanding officer during the ceremony, according to the Navy
release. “PC Sailors are a unique bunch, and only they can
understand the amount of work they’ve done and the pride they
have in what they’ve accomplished.”

“With 28 years of crew covering multiple generations, each one
was dedicated to the mission, adapting to rapidly changing
mission sets, and working together as a team to accomplish
whatever obstacle that came their way,” said Lieutenant
Commander David Hartmann, Chinook’s commanding officer.



